              APRIL 11, 2023
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

April 11, 2023, at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Michael F. Plant, Comm. Anthony Annunziata, and Comm. Thomas Brown.  Also present were Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr., District Manager Bruce Smith, Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.  Comm. Andre Sorrentino and Comm. Edmund Erickson were excused.
Chief Schwier, Assistant Chief Smith, 2nd Deputy Chief Getter were all in attendance.  3rd Deputy Chief Doyle was excused.    
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the Minutes from the March 14, 2023, Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the Minutes from the March 28, 2023, Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of March/April 2023 in the amount of $53,696.11 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of March/April 2023 in the amount of $166,643.08 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata.  Motion unanimously carried.
Capital Reserve Building & Grounds Invoice:

· After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the following Capital Reservice Building & Grounds invoice.

· Island Tech Services in the amount of $23,473 to upgrade Server.  (Resolution # 2023-15)
Deposits received in the months of March/April 2023
· A check from Centerport Fire District in the amount of $1,199.84 for January/February 2023 shop reimbursements.  

· Email from the TOH stating a tax distribution in the amount of $46,680.34 will be ACH’d into the General Fund on 3/20/23.

· Email from the TOH stating a tax distribution in the amount of $18,622.48 will be ACH’d into the General Fund on 3/30/23.

· A check from United Communications Corporation in the amount of $500 for rebate on purchase of Minitor Pagers.

· A check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $3,042.01 for January/February 2023 shop reimbursements.  

Financial Report 

· Treasurer, Fred Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the April 11, 2023, Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $80,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the districts fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-27)
Correspondence

· Permit certificate from the Office of the Fire Marshall for 1 Leverich Place.  Maximum occupancy is 314 people in meeting hall. 

· Letter from MetLife for Dental Insurance renewal rates for June 2023/June 2024.  No increase. 

· Solicitation package from Hometown Firefighter and EMS Services.

· Invitation to the TOH Fire District Officers Association meeting to be held on Thursday, March 30th at Northport FD.  

· LOSAP sheets for month ending March 31, 2023.

· Letter from NYS Deferred Compensation Plan in reference to a change in contribution rate for a district employee.

· Letter from the Board of Elections with an updated packet for requesting services from the BOE.

· Worksheet from Department of Civil Service regarding Joyce Logan. 

· Email from Build America Mutual with an invitation to attend the 2023 Annual meeting of Members on April 25th in NYC. 

· Nationwide statement for month ending March 31, 2023.

· FOIL Request for copy of Incident Report on 8/5/22 for fire at Hendrickson Car Care. Tom’s Auto Body Shop requesting FOIL.  Request approved and sent. 

· Invitation to Halesite Installation dinner on June 3rd at Head of the Bay Club.  

· Letter from PERMA regarding the Ballot for Election Year 2023 – 2024.

· Letter from MetLife Dental issuing a certificate of coverage for Pediatric Dental Care.  

· Email from PERMA regarding Workers Compensation paperwork for Tony Miller. 

District Manager Report
District Manager Requests:   
· Request the Board approve the use of the Bailout Prop by Huntington Manor Fire Department for the months of May, June, and July.  Insurance certificate submitted.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the Bailout Prop by HMFD.  Motion unanimously carried.  

Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees:  No Report.
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report.
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  No Report.
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Prepping for water.
· 2-3-90:  No Report.   

Outside Shop Work: March billing (to be completed by Workshop meeting)




Billing

Halesite


$               



Centerport   


$   


 

Cold Spring Harbor                
$   



Hunt. Bay Police

$ 


Eaton’s Neck


$ _______ 
        
            
Total 



$ 

Old Business:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – Waiting for Engineers report so that we can set the scope of work for bidding purposes.  
· Recreational Room and Annex Roofs:  No Report. 
· Soffit:  No Report.
· Windows:  No Report. 

· Signage:  No Report.

· Camera System:  Working on a second proposal from A+ Technology. 
· Masonry:  No Report. 
· Annex Cleanup:  Progress.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Annex Coping:  No Report.

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report. n
· Grounds:  No Report.
· Audio/Visual Upgrades:  Progress. 

· 2-3-2:  Contacted Seagrave to give us our options.
· Pavilion:  Waiting on an estimate for (12) 24” x 48” concrete footings and a 25’ x 50’ x 5’ concrete slab.
· Third floor bathrooms:  Contractor will be in touch next week.  
· Parking Lot:  Progress.
· Fuel System Inspection and Repairs:  Submitted requested documentation for two (2) NOVs – working on the third which is a spill contain system for the 330 gallon HH oil tank in the basement.
· Kitchen/Bathrooms:  Progress.
· Fit Testing:  2023 Fit Tests almost complete.
Miscellaneous:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· SAM Grant – (Waterproofing & Masonry Repair):  No Report. 
· SAM Grant – (Parking Lot & Security Lighting):  No Report. 
· Plan Reviews/Zoning Reviews:  None.
New Business:  
· Garage Door:  We had a shear pin break in the gear box of Bay 2 – Repaired.
· Storage Pod:  I am getting a storage pod to use while cleaning out the Annex.
· Secretary/Treasurers Meeting:  Tuesday, April 18th at 10am

· Automated System on Phones:  Looking into an automated dialing system.

· Securing all Doors:  All doors to the firehouse will be locked at 8pm effective immediately.     

Communications:

· Dispatch/Radio System:   New Voice Recorder has been ordered.
· Recorder:  No Report.
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.
· Permissive Referendum: 
· Request the Board approve a Permissive Referendum to expend $15,000 from the Capital Reserve Firemanic Fund for the purpose of repairing three (3) First Responder vehicles damaged in storms.
· Notice to Bidders:  None. 
· Purchases & Services:  None.   
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,050 to Steve Davis for defensive driving class held on March 30th.  Twenty-one department members attended the class at a cost of $50 per person.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $1,050 to Steve Davis.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $215.80 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at DiRaimos Pizza for defensive driving class on 3/30/23.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $215.80 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $101.84 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at DiRaimos Pizza for standby crew on 4/1/23.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $101.84 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $26,416.25 to The Larkfield Manor as the venue for the Installation dinner.  After  a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $26,416.25 to The Larkfield Manor.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,749 to High Voltage Entertainment as the DJ/Photographer for the Installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $3,749 to High Voltage Entertainment.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,000 to Jose Pereira of The Larkfield Manor for gratuities for maitre’d and staff at Installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $1,000 to Jose Periera.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $158 to Blondies Bake Shop for the purchase of refreshments for St. Patrick’s Day parade.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $158 to Blondies Bake Shop.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,110.50 to Ipromoteu (Sunset Printing) for the purchase of programs for Installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $1,110.50 to Ipromoteu.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall to department member Fred Uvena on Saturday, June 3rd for graduation party.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the use of the meeting hall to Fred Uvena.  All paperwork completed.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $41 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of backroom supplies at Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $41 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $400 to Northport Fire Department for Chuck Varese Extrication Tournament – Team Captain Jared Klausner.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $400 to Northport FD for Team 1.  Motion unanimously carried.

·  Request the Board approve the expenditure of $400 to Northport Fire Department for Chuck Varese Extrication Tournament – Team Captain Connor Riggs.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $400 to Northport FD for Team 2.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $400 to Northport Fire Department for Chuck Varese Extrication Tournament – Team Captain Sean Schwier.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $400 to Northport FD for Team 3.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $150 to The Resolute Hose Co. at Sayville FD for the registration to the Safety Officers course for department member Nick Ambrosio.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $150 to The Resolute Hose Co. at Sayville FD.  Motion unanimously carried.
Chiefs Report

Chief Sean Schwier reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Anthony Puca, Hook & Ladder Co., Personal Leave, eff. 5/9/22.  Six (6) month extension approved at the October 11, 2022, Board Meeting.  Personal Leave approved until 5/10/23.  
· Michael Friel, Hose Co., Personal Leave eff. 3/20/23.

· Letter from the Hose Co. stating department member Michael Friel is requesting a six (6) month leave of absence eff. 3/20/23.

· Letter from the Hose Co. stating that at the February 20th meeting nominations were held for Captain.  Michael Pordes was nominated. 

· Letter from the Hose Co. stating the results of the Special Election that was held on March 20, 2023.  Michael Pordes was elected Captain of the Hose Co. eff. 3/20/23.  

· Letters submitted for members low on points for 1st quarter 2023.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the letters submitted for members low on points for 1st quarter 2023.  Motion unanimously carried.  All letters will be filed in District personnel files. 
· Recruitment Flyer:  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the Recruitment Flyer.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Assistant Chief Paul Smith reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
2nd Deputy Chief Matthew Getter reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
3rd Deputy Chief Ryan Doyle reported on the following: 
· Completion of the following courses:

· William Novikov – Firefighter 1 course & Basic Life Support (CPR & AED) Program
· Ryan Doyle – Basic Life Support (CPR & AED) Program

New Business
· April Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 25th at 7pm.  
· Submitted the PERMA 2022 Payroll Audit for the Huntington Fire District to PERMA on March 15th. 
· Previous request by the Town of Huntington to use the meeting hall on Friday, April 21st for Alcohol & Drug use prevention course has been cancelled as per Dom Spoda. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $750 for the purpose of shredding services with Shred It.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $750 for shredding services.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the 2023 Principal payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $315,000 that is due by May 1st.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the 2023 Principal payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $315,000.  Funds will be wire transferred out of the General Fund account to the Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation through JP Morgan Chase Bank.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the 2023 Interest payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $23,468.75 that is due May 1st.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the 2023 Interest payment to the Bond Account in the amount of $23,468.75.  Funds will be ACH’d automatically from the General Fund on May 1, 2023 to the Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the purpose of repairing three (3) First Responder vehicles damaged in two storms at a cost not to exceed $15,000 from the Capital Reserve Firemanic Fund.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the request to expend $15,000 from the Capital Reserve Firemanic Fund for the purpose of repairing three (3) First Responder vehicles damaged in two storms.  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-28)
Old Business
· Pavilion:  Progress.     
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Brown and seconded by Comm. Annunziata the meeting was adjourned at 8pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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